Northallerton Music Centre
Committee and Parent Meeting 
29 September 2018
Attendees
Tony Cann (Chairman / Secretary / Treasurer), Rachel Foster, Jayne Jolly, Wendy Pegram, Sue Dixon, Sarah Johnson and Su Evans (NMC Manager). 
Apologies: Alan Crawford, Vicky Howe, .

Minutes of the Last Meeting
Accepted, including the extra-ordinary meeting to discuss Sage Gala Concert support.

Arrangements for Christmas Concerts 
NMC concerts will be split over two dates: 24 November for seniors; and 1 December for juniors. Both concerts will be held in our new Northallerton School site, starting at 11:00 am.
As we have before, NMC Parents will provide teas, coffees and snacks, together with a small tuck shop. The plan will be to set this up at the back of the hall, ready for the parents to arrive – Action: Su Evans to confirm that this is ok with rehearsal plans please. 

Lead parents are Rachel Foster for 24 Nov and Jayne Jolly for 1 Dec. We will need 3 (total) volunteers for these events to achieve this. Action: we need a further volunteer for the 1st Dec concert please. Thank you to those who have already stepped forward to help.
Action: Tony will liaise with Rachel and Jayne closer to the even to ensure that we have sufficient tea, coffee, soft drinks, cups and mince pies for the events.
AGM plans
Tony outlined the issues to be discussed in the AGM in January. The overriding issue is one of committee membership. At the moment Tony is the Chair and holding both Secretary and Treasurer roles. This is not a viable situation for oversight reasons. At least two volunteers are required to for the Parents Association to continue to operate. Action: All parents to consider whether they could support the Association either in the roles of Chairman, Secretary, Treasurer and committee members (covering roles such as concert support, tuck shop rotas and supplying and fundraising). All roles are relatively simple but we need a quorum to remain viable with good governance. I am also keen to have a couple of our youngsters represented on the committee. Volunteers are required before the AGM – direct to tony_cann@hotmail.com or through NMC Centre Manager, Su Evans.
The roles and responsibilities for each of the positions was questioned at the meeting and Tony agreed to summarise these as found below. 

Summary of roles and responsibilities:

Treasurer: Maintain one bank account, monitoring both incoming cash in the form of concert and tuck shop takings and outgoing cheques – you will be a signatory on the account (we should have at least 3, with 2 signatures required). Prepare an annual summary (I will be doing this year) in September, to be ready for the AGM in Jan. Prepare the Charity Commission return (one page on-line – again, I will have this sorted).

Secretary: Prepare the agenda and write the minutes for the meetings. Dissemination of information is through Su, the Centre Manager so no personal data handling is required. 
Chairman: Overall responsibility for the running of the charity. 
I can provide more information to anyone interested in any of these roles. 

Tuck Shop Volunteers: We need volunteers to run tuck shop (3 per week is usually plenty). We have a lead parent each week who knows the routine so don’t worry if you haven’t done it before. We set up after the kids start at 0930 and are usually finished by 1130. It’s also quite good fun… If interested contact Tony or Su.

AOB
The idea of a skillsets wish list was discussed under AOB and agreed to be a useful tool to define committee membership. This lines up with an intent to refine the Association’s aims and constitution – to be covered at the AGM. Ideas included access to wholesalers for tuck shop (currently done by Julie Meeks – thanks Julie!!), links to the media for press coverage and fundraising.

The date of the AGM was discussed – and an option of having the AGM at a concert was discussed. More to follow on this one.
Sarah Johnson raised some excellent ideas about fund raising through trust funds amongst other ideas. She kindly agreed to look into several trusts and report back. The committee also agreed to look into defining some specific ‘projects’ to seek funding for. Tony reported that the senior strings were looking at concert music stands. Action: Any project ideas, with rough costings to be passed to Su and Tony.

Su raised the option of having a shorter break and an earlier finish to Music Centre. It is clear that the 30-minute break is a little long and all children seem ready and raring to go within 20 minutes of their first session finishing. Su will make the necessary changes and inform all.

Recruiting ideas

Open day on 13 Oct 18. Bring a friend and get a free bar of chocolate. See Su for details.

Stickers advertising NMC for peripatetic teachers to stick into practice books. Jayne Jolly agreed to look into this. We could look to put these stickers into the books before they are issued to the children. Action: Su and Tony to discuss.

It was suggested that quotes from children could be used for fliers for schools, to promote the Centre. Action: Su to source suitable quotes from the children.

Date of Next Meeting: AGM date TBC Tony to confirm with Su
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